QUANTOCK MEDICAL CENTRE PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP

MINUTES OF MEETING HELD AT THE CHURCH CENTRE NETHER STOWEY ON TUESDAY 28 JANUARY 2014

PRESENT

Jill Geisow (Chair), Bruce Roper, Molly Thompson, Margaret Harlow (not for the full meeting), Helen Stacey (Practice Manager), Ian Faris (Minutes)
APOLOGIES AND WELCOME
Apologies for absence were received from Eric Coates, Tricia Hooper, Diane Faris, Bertie Shire and Kate Hope 

The group welcomed Kathy Peckham to the meeting.

Before moving on to Group business, Jill told the group that with great sadness she had to announce the death of Jeanne Krabbe – Jeanne was one of our founder members and had served as our Chair in the first few years of the groups launch.  Jeanne did this despite coping with extreme deafness and other serious health issues.   A very special person who cared deeply about supporting the PPG, and to raise issues that would make our local and wider health service better able to give all patients the best service possible.  Jeanne will also be missed as a good friend.   The group sent cards of condolence to Jeanne's husband Ron.

MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING

Read and agreed.

MATTERS ARISING

Helen reported that details of the provision of carers within mental health services are on the back of the newsletter. A general carer’s support group is also planned for Nether Stowey. A Carers Awareness event led by Compass Carers with various other organisations is being planned to join the church coffee morning on June 7th to help spread the word of what is available. It appears that the role of Compass Carers is in the main to signpost the needs of patients to organisations specialising in specific health issues.

No report from Tricia and Bertie as neither present.

MEDICAL CENTRE UPDATE – Helen

Helen circulated details of the patient surveys for which there was a high rate of response – 52% see attached report of findings. These were discussed.  Bruce suggested that issues raised in the surveys should be responded to, pointing out services which were already provided and explaining why others can’t be it was agreed that the key action from the survey result would be to trial the Patient Access Ordering of repeat medications on line, linked to patients records. Helen outlined details of plans for a revised way of ordering repeat prescriptions – online.  This would have the benefit of patient’s medications coming up on a screen for them to tick and in the long run should be a simpler process.
The only real drawback is that families will have to register individually and put in their requests individually.  The Centre will trial it using PPG members as guinea pigs but the existing e-mail/telephone channels will remain available.

Helen circulated copies of the last Newsletter for 2013 plus copies of the ‘Put Patients First’ leaflet.  She also circulated copies of a survey prepared by Somerset CCG and sent to local GPs and asked those present to look at it and feed back any comments to her.

Molly asked what transport was available for those who can’t drive but need to get to the new hospital. The answer, unfortunately, is little other than bus at this time.  Bruce suggested that Helen try to record every time she becomes aware of a need for A&E services which could have been provided by the Centre had we an appropriately-trained nurse.

MEETINGS ATTENDED BY BRUCE AND/OR ERIC

Bruce had attended a meeting about the council’s strategy regarding mental health and he outlined proceedings. The BMA dictates certain approaches.  Issues have been ranked but Jill felt that ranking wasn’t appropriate.  Full details are available online at www.somersetccg.nhs.uk/somerset-clinical-commissioning-group/want-to-get-involved/consultations/.  Somerset has a good reputation for dealing with alcohol and drug abuse (which often lead to mental health problems) and has attracted patients from the big cities.

MEMBERSHIP – Maggie/Kate

No report.

PPG CHAIR NETWORK etc. - Jill

Jill had attended a PPG Chairs’ meeting and advised that a virtual PPG sub-committee has been set up.  Such a group would need to be set up from the Centre to avoid individual       e-mail addresses being used.  It looks like all groups will be encouraged to take up the idea and Jill invited members to think about it and come back with any comments/thoughts at the next meeting.

There will be a PPG Development Day on 3rd April.  Jill felt that the last one (attended by her and Kate) was of little value, but as it was the first such day, there were hopes that this year would be more beneficial but she will circulate more details when available, before checking if any members would like to go.

The next Chairs meeting will be 24th April and Compass Care are expected to attend, again if any member with a special interest in mental health would like to join Jill on that day, please let her know in good time.

 Jill said at the last Chair meeting there had been an excellent presentation on Diversity and discrimination in surgeries and Chairs took part in a short quiz, most questions were relatively easy to give the right answer to apart from the ones below:-

A question asking if a new mother was to breast feed her baby on a bus, could the driver legally tell her not to. ? The answer is that up to an age limit of 26 weeks he could not, but after that age he would be able to do so.  - The difficulty is how can a bus driver know the exact age of a baby!

The other one that met with surprise was that only around 5% of people who are disabled in some way are wheel-chair users, many disabilities are not visibly detectable, but people at the meeting were surprised the number was so low.

Those present were asked to consider themselves, and ask their group if there were any signs of Discrimination within our own practices.   The group could not think of any at this time.

Tele-Health: Jill said she had seen a presentation regarding Tele-health, which means patients with certain conditions are able to collect their own readings on something like a smart-phone and send it in each day, which mean they spend less time travelling to surgeries or hospital. The results so far are quite impressive Currently 396 people in Somerset are using it and the number of units is set to be increased to 900.  Helen will review her patients to see if more might benefit from its use.

ANY OTHER BUSINESS.

The new Bridgwater Hospital will hold an open day on 5th April.

NEXT MEETING

1030 Tuesday 25 March at St. Mary’s Church Centre.

